
Page 1 of 7 

Policy Owner Principal of College Review Date: April 25 

Policy No. 107e Version No. 4.0  

  

 

Visitors Policy 
 

St John’s College welcomes visitors, including parents and family members, carers, professionals, 
volunteers, and young people interested in attending our college. Our college is a busy, thriving 
community so it is important that visitors are aware of the procedures to ensure everyone stays 
safe and disruption to learners and staff is kept to a minimum. 

 
Making an appointment: 

 
Those wishing to visit the college should make arrangements in advance with the relevant college 
personnel stating clearly the reasons for the visit. The parents/carers of the young people who are 
interested in enrolling at the college are encouraged to attend one of the monthly Open Days. You 
will find the dates and details on our website. 

 
All visitors must make themselves known with the St John’s College reception, by pressing the 
intercom, access is via the entrance on Walpole Road, Brighton, BN2 0AF. 

 
Visitors will be collected from the entrance and taken to the St John’s College reception office 
where they will be signed in and issued a visitor’s badge/lanyard. It is the responsibility of the 
visitor’s escort to ensure signing in/out procedures are adhered to. 

 
On leaving the college visitors must sign out at St John’s College reception office and will then be 
escorted to the building entrance/exit. 

There is limited onsite parking at the college, however there are a number of public parking 
facilities, close to the college. Details of which can be found on our website. 

 
Key information 

¶ Tours of the college are usually restricted to corridors unless pre-arranged. This is to 
ensure minimum disruption to the learners. 

¶ Visitors are asked to follow any direction given to them by St John’s College staff during 
visits. 

¶ On rare occasions incidents may occur with learners, and staff will ask visitors to leave or 
redirect their route. 

Safeguarding: 

¶ Staff will not share 

https://ambitiouscollege.org.uk/key-information/how-to-apply/open-days
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¶ We ask that food is not brought into and consumed within the main college area; we have 
designated areas where food can be consumed please ask a member of staff. 

¶ Hot drinks should not be carried in the corridor 
 

Fire Evacuation/ Health & Safety: 

¶ You will be informed if we are expecting a fire drill on the day of your visit. If you hear the 
alarm sound, please exit the building and meet at the designated muster point. 

¶ Fire marshals will direct you to the fire exits 

¶ If you are involved in an accident 
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• Staff must inform the visiting speaker that USB sticks must not be brought into college and that 

any presentation/material etc should be sent to the organiser in advance. 

• Staff must refuse to allow people/organisations to use college premises if they have links to 
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